BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 14 December 2009

	


	Present

	Cllrs Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Smith, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Palmer, Ash, Welch, Daniel (NDC), Lucas (NDC) and Lord.



	143/2009/10
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllr Alexander.



	144/2009/10
	Replies to any Questions Submitted by the Public in Accordance with Standing Order 45


	There were none.



	145/2009/10
	Minutes


	(a) Cllr Mrs Shapland requested that under Minute No 133/2009/10 paragraph 5, at the beginning of the second sentence, the word ‘She’ should be amended to read ‘Cllr Mrs Chugg’. This was AGREED and the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 9 November 2009 were approved and signed with this amendment.

(b) Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 23 November 2009 were approved and signed.

Cllr Mrs Shapland pointed out that although copies had been distributed to all members previously, the Minutes of the Finance & Administration Committee meeting held on 24 November 2009 had not been placed on the Agenda.  As this had been done erroneously, she proposed that the minutes be considered in the normal course; this was AGREED.

Cllr Lucas declared a prejudicial interest in the following item in respect of parish grants for Braunton & District Museum and St Brannocks Church.  Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a prejudicial interest in the following item in respect of parish grants for Braunton Twinning Organisation, St Brannocks Church and St Anne’s Church.

(c) Minutes of the Finance & Administration Committee meeting held on 24 November 2009 were approved.     



	146/2009/10
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Mrs Palmer declared a prejudicial interest in Planning Application No 49361.  Cllr Lucas declared a prejudicial interest in Minute No 145/2009/10 (c) in respect of Braunton & District Museum and St Brannocks Church.  Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a prejudicial interest in Minute No 145/2009/10 (c) in respect of St Brannocks Church, St Anne’s Church and Braunton Twinning Organisation.  Cllr Ash declared a prejudicial interest in Minute No 154/2009/10.  



	147/2009/10


	Police Representation


	The Chairman welcomed PC Mark Langworthy and PCSO Jo Carter to the meeting.

PC Langworthy reported that there had been a decrease in crime; 24 crimes, which was for the whole area, of which possibly 6 crimes took place in Braunton.  He mentioned the theft of trains at Braunton Museum and that a person had been remanded and would appear in court again next week for the offence.

Referring to the Braunton Bowl, PC Langworthy commented that things had improved since the Shelter and the Basketball hoop had been removed.  It was used more widely for skating now and local residents were in support of more community involvement.  Some interest had been shown for recruiting new Trustees and PC Langworthy stated that he would be happy to lead the way initially for a new team of Trustees, bowing out when established.  He felt that there was a different culture amongst the young people and the Police liaison work with them was helping to improve this further.  He requested Parish representation at the next meeting, which will be arranged in due course.

PC Langworthy reported that things were slowly improving on anti-social behaviour and under-age drinking. PCSO Carter commented that there were still issues to be addressed and meetings were taking place with interested parties, including the new Youth Worker, Ellie Ions,  to work on the way forward.  

PC Langworthy and PCSO Carter wished everyone a Happy Christmas and left the meeting at this point.

Cllr Welch joined the meeting at this point.



	148/2009/10


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved and                                   drawn in the total sum of £9,360.76.

(b) Statement of Accounts was not available.  The Finance Chairman reported that November and December’s accounts would be presented at the next Full Council meeting in January 2010.

(c) The Draft Budget 2010/2011 was approved.  

         

	149/2009/10


	Action Sheet
	This was noted.  

Cllr Lord mentioned that he had spoken with the Assistant Parish Clerk earlier as he had noticed that an ongoing item, Charging Policy for the Parish Hall Car Park, had been removed from the Action Sheet.  Mrs D’Rane confirmed that this would be raised with the Parish Clerk on her return.



	150/2009/10


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	151/2009/10


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg confirmed that she had nothing to report at this time.

	152/2009/10
	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that notification of a pre-application to replace existing 32 dwellings with 64 dwellings at Pill Gardens had been received.

	153/2009/10
	Support for ’24 Not 12 for Chivenor’


	The Chairman read out letters of support forwarded to both Ilfracombe Town Council and the North Devon Journal.  Members fully endorsed these actions and it was AGREED to look at this again at the next full Council meeting in January 2010; a copy of the press release from Ilfracombe Town Council to be sent to all Councillors.

Cllr Ash declared a prejudicial interest in the following item and left the room.



	154/2009/10


	Replacement of Lights in Council Offices


	It was AGREED to accept the quotation received from Hale Electrical Services to supply and fit high frequency fluorescent fittings in the Parish Council Offices at a cost of £226.98 (excluding VAT).  

Cllr Ash returned to the room.



	155/2009/10


	Licensed Event – Saturday, 13 November 2010


	This was AGREED.

	156/2009/10


	Braunton Parish Council Staff – Notification of Christmas/New Year Holiday Break 2009


	The Chairman advised that the Council offices would close for the Christmas period at 12 Noon on Wednesday, 23 December and would re-open at 9am on Monday, 4 January 2010.

It was AGREED to consider the future arrangements for 2010 at the next Full Council meeting in January 2010. 

	157/2009/10


	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (m) were received and noted.

The following additional items to note were received and noted.

(n) Devon County Council Emergency Planning Newsletter – December 2009.  The Chairman requested that a copy be provided to all Councillors via email.

(o) Lieutenant Colonel Portman, Fremington Camp Letter dated 9 December 2009, providing details of the closure of the camp.  It was AGREED to forward a letter of thanks to Lt Col Portman.

(p) Devon District Council Notification of Street Collection Permit from Mrs Natalie Searle on 27 March 2010 between 9am and 5pm in aid of Marie Curie Cancer Care.

 


The meeting closed at 8.25pm.




.............................................. The Chairman

1

4 of 8


